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NEWSLETTER ISSUE 16 
 

14 January 2022 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Unfortunately, I am going to start this newsletter with a mention of Covid-19, yesterday I was 
advised to send all parents an inform and warn letter as we have had a rise in positive cases 
this week. As a family, if you do have access to LFD tests, we suggest that you test regularly. 
We would also like to note that children are displaying the following symptoms: headaches and 
excessive tiredness. 
 
We are already following additional measures to reduce the risk of spreading the virus which are 
given in detail at the end of the newsletter. We will continue to monitor the situation closely and 
thank you in advance for your support and cooperation during this tricky time. 
 
You may remember last week I mentioned Purple Mash and I am hoping all pupils in Year 1 to 6 
now have their details to log in and have begun to refamiliarize themselves with this platform. 
This is the platform we are going to use to support the delivery of remote learning. If your child 
needs to self-isolate but is well enough to complete school work, we will provide learning for 
your child during this time.  
 

This week Reception pupils went to 
visit Bembridge Library and were 
excellent representatives of the 
school. They listened carefully and 
asked super questions.  
 
They also received a book to take 
home as part of the BookStart 
programme by BookTrust. We highly 
recommend having a look at their 
website for further tips on supporting 
your child with reading and there are 
lots of videos for the children to 
watch too. 
https://www.booktrust.org.uk/ 
 

 
We would also like to thank Mrs Seward, one of our governors, for accompanying the children to 
and from the library.  
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Learning across the school 
 
This week Year 1 have been learning about toys from the past. They 
wrote letters to their grandparents asking them what toys they had 
when they were younger. We had lots of great replies and Kaitlin 
brought in her Granny's doll which is 60 years old!  
 
In Year 2, there has been much excitement as the children have 
learnt about fossils and the famous palaeontologist Mary Anning. 
The children have a hands-on exploration shop with a selection of 
rocks and gems to inspect.  
 
In Year 3, the children have looked at replica Roman artefacts and 
begun their exploration as to why the Romans were so important in 
the development of Britain as it is today.  
 
Year 4 have completed a very practical science session which involved recreating the functions 
of the digestion system using tights! Apparently, the children thought it was a little bit disgusting 
but lots of fun!  

This week Year 5 have been hard at 
work learning all about the first lunar 
landings in 1969. They have been 
busy learning lots of writing 
techniques to use in their newspaper 
article at the end of the learning 
journey. It has been excellent to see 
their excitement and enthusiasm and 
some have even gone home and 
researched more about Apollo 11 and 
brought in their research. 
 
Year 6 have been reading the story 
Holes. They are really enjoying the 
story and have asked lots of thoughtful 
questions to help them understand. 

We have been paying particular attention to the setting of the story: Camp Green Lake. The 
children are quite rightly outraged by the conditions and expectations for the children that are 
staying at Camp Green Lake. They are really intrigued about why the boys have to dig so many 
holes - what are they looking for? 
 

Key Messages 
Please could you ensure that when collecting scooters or bikes that you do not cross the 
carpark or allow your child to cross the carpark. We ask that you leave the site and enter via the 
entrance closest to the bike shed. This is for everyoneôs safety.  
 
Thank you for your cooperation in the staggered start and end times, I appreciate it is difficult for 
some of our families with siblings but as cases continue it is still necessary at this time. If you 
are struggling with these arrangements, please let me know, as we may be able to find a 
temporary solution. 
 
Have a lovely weekend! 
 
Mrs Chambers 
Headteacher 
 

 



Awards and Special Mentions  

 
 

 
    

 

 

Year Name Comment 

R Henry For his accurate retelling of Little Red Riding Hood. 

1 Frank, 
Jamie and 

Izzy 

For being great additions to Year 1 and settling in so well! We are so pleased 
to have you here.  

2 Jack For his good levels of focus in lessons and the amazing writing he has 
achieved as a result. Keep up the good work Jack! 

3 River For supporting Alice to feel settled in her new class.  

4 Alfie For excellent listening and concentration in PE when playing basketball and 
learning new skills. Well done!  

5 Bluebelle For getting full marks in her spellings and for her perseverance in maths. 

6 Jemima For an excellent attitude to learning and always being on task. Jemima has 
also worked really hard in Maths this week; completing some tricky problem-
solving tasks. 

 



Year 3/4 Boys Tag Rugby vs. Haylands Primary 

 
Team: Albert, Archie H, Archie O, Edward, Benji, Louis, Rocky, Franky, Daniel, Rex, David. 
On Monday, a Year 3/4 tag rugby team travelled over to Ryde to play Haylands in three mini 
matches. This was the first game the boys had played since November and for most of the 
Haylands team it was their first ever game. Despite playing on a pitch that was very muddy and 
sticky in a few spots, the boys played some great rugby over the duration of the three matches. 
In the first match, we saw out a comfortable 15-5 win with tries from Benji, Franky and Daniel. 
With the first match helping Haylands to get to grips with the rules, the other two matches were a 
lot more even. In the second game we raced into the lead with tries from David and Edward 
before being pegged back by two good tries from Haylands as the match finished 10-10. The 
final game was very exciting as we took the lead through a try from Rocky before Haylands 
scored twice with Edward drawing the scores level. We then went behind again only to see some 
determined attacking from Albert who set up Rex to score the equalising try with seconds 
remaining as the game finished 15-15. This meant we finished the afternoon undefeated with 
one win and a draw. 

 
It was great to play some tag rugby again 
with the boys all having a great time playing. 
There was some great attacking runs on 
show from everyone and, more impressively, 
some very solid defensive tagging. We also 
managed not to get too muddy, unlike a few 
of the Haylands players! 
 
Well played, boys! Mr. Collings is currently 
trying to arrange some tag rugby matches for 
other year groups. 
 



U-9 Girls Football Friendly- The Bay 1 - 5 Bembridge 
Team: Holly, Jemima, Evee, Edie, Alice, Sophie (1), Bluebelle, Flo (1), Florence (2), Romei, 
Sienna (1). 

 
On Wednesday, a Year 4 girls football team took on The Bay Primary School. This was a 
rearranged match from before Christmas, with the girls wearing our brand-new away football kit 
for the first time. Thank you very much to the Bembridge PTA for sponsoring the kit! After lots of 
singing on the minibus, we arrived in Sandown with the girls excited to get the chance to play on 
a 4G football pitch.  
On a chilly afternoon, we made a great 
start to the game with Florence (2) and Flo 
both scoring from close range after some 
nervy defending from The Bay. After this, 
the game evened out and became quite 
competitive with The Bay defending our 
attacks well and trying to counter us. 
Towards the end of the first half, Sienna 
managed to wriggle past a couple of 
defenders inside the box before firing the 
ball home to make it 4-0 at the break.  
After half time, the game continued to be quite even with Bluebelle, Sophie and Alice having to 
defend well to protect Edie in goal. Some good chasing and tackling from Jemima, Evee and 
Holly then fed the ball to Sophie who dribbled forward before firing the ball into the bottom corner 
from distance to score. This goal seemed to give The Bay more determination and, after a 
couple of great blocks, The Bay scored a deserved goal. After scoring, The Bay instantly came 
back at us, hitting the post from distance before we eventually got the ball away in a nervy finish 
as the final whistle sounded. 
A great performance from the girls who battled very hard in a game that became very 
competitive after the opening minutes. We played some good football and it was great to finally 
be able to wear the new kit. Well played, girls! 



Upcoming Fixtures: 
- Monday 17th January, U-11 Girls Football League fixture vs. Northwood (away) 
- Monday 24th January, U-9 Boys Football League fixture vs. Northwood (home) 
- Monday 31st January, U -11 Girls Football League fixture vs. St. Thomas (away) 
-U-11 Boys Football League fixture vs. Newchurch (TBC) 
-U-11 Boys Football Cup fixture vs. Gatten & Lake (TBC) 
-U-9 Girls Football League fixture vs. Newchurch (TBC) 
-Year 5/6 Boys Tag Rugby Fixture (TBC) 
-Year 5/6 Girls Tag Rugby Fixture (TBC) 
-Year 3/4 Girls Tag Rugby match (TBC) 

 

Diary Dates 

 
 

Our House of the week was 

Red House with 493 points!  

 
 
Attendance 
 

Class Attendance - week ending 7 January 2022 

Reception Class 94.2% 

Year 1 Class 100% 

Year 2 Class 99.1% 

Year 3 Class 97.3% 

Year 4 Class 97.6% 

Year 5 Class 100% 

Year 6 Class 99% 

Whole School Attendance                            98.4% 

Date Event 

7th ï 13th 
February 

Place 2Beôs Childrenôs Mental Health Week ï children will participate in 
a range of activities throughout the week. 

8th February Safer Internet Day 
Children will learn about how to keep themselves safe online. 

10th February MM Theatre Productions performing to the Year Group Bubbles across 
the day.  

17th February Flower Power Mufti to raise funds for the School Garden ï children to 
dress up in flower/gardening themed clothing and bring a donation.  

18th February Last day of Spring Term 1 



 
 
Holidays in term time 
Please remember that we are unable to authorise any absence from school due to holidays in 
term time. 
  
Reporting pupil absence 
If your child is unwell and will not be at school it is essential you phone the school by 9:30am to 

inform us of their absence and the reason why, to record in our registers. If we do not hear by 

9.30am we will try and contact you or another person on your list of contacts. If we cannot get 

contact we will then inform the Police and the Education Welfare Officer to report a Child 

Missing in Education. We have a duty of care to make sure all of our children are safe and 

follow current safeguarding procedures. 

Absences from school will only be authorised when supported by an acceptable written 
explanation from a parent within 3 days of the childôs return to school. To make this easier we 
have attached a pro forma to the end of this newsletter, which you may choose to 
use.  Alternatively, you can email office@bembridgeceprimary.co.uk giving the dates, reason for 
absence and whether medical advice was sought. 
 

 
Should your child go to school or nursery today? 
 
The NHS has put together a useful guide to help parents and carers work out 
what to do if their child is poorly and whether they should go to school.  
 
Get all the information on this website:  

https://what0-18.nhs.uk/parentscarers/child-unwell-ok-go-
nurseryschool-1  

 
 
 
Music Lessons in School 
We have two music teachers who come in to school who can offer drums, brass, piano, ukulele 
and guitar.  Details are available on the following link  https://iwmt.org.uk.  This gives details of 
prices, terms and conditions and how to sign children up for lessons. 
 
 
My name is John Sharpe and I work with the IWMT , teaching the guitar and ukulele in the 
islandôs schools.  If any of your pupils would like to learn either of these instruments, in either a 
small group or individual lesson, Iôd be delighted to help. 
 

Please email Sammi Vine, our administrator at office.iwmt.org.uk or contact  07535 578782 

if you would like any further information. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
John Sharpe MA (IWMT) 
 
 
Breakfast Club at Windmills 
Our Breakfast Club is fully operational again for Year R to Year 6!  5 days a week 07:45-08:45 
 £5 per session for advanced block bookings, £6 for adhoc bookings. 
 
Fun activities, help with homework plus a healthy breakfast including toast, cereal, porridge & 
Ewaôs legendary homemade pancakes once a week all included. 
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For more information, contact Rachel in the office on the Windmills preschool site 01983 
873575, email windmillspreschoolltd@btconnect.com, or via FB messenger 

@WindmillsBembridge.  Spaces are allocated on a first come first served basis. 
A registration form needs to be completed for each child attending. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Community Events 
Girls beginner cricket sessions 
Sundayôs 16:00-17:00, starting on 23/01/22 at Ryde School. The cost is £2 per session.  

For more information or to sign up, please contact cdm@isleofwightcricket.co.uk 
 
 
 
 
Adult and Community Learning 
The Adult Community Learning Spring Programme of courses and workshops is now out.  We 
offer learning opportunities for adults who live on the Isle of Wight and are aged 19 
upwards.  Our wide range of courses can help you get new skills and re-connect with learning, 
or help you follow an interest, grow in confidence, achieve a qualification, or prepare for 
employment.   
 
Arts and crafts workshops  
Online courses  
ICT (Information Communication Technology)  
Maths and English Functional Skills  
Careers appointments  
 
For more information check out our website pages www.iow.gov.uk/ACLcourses or contact us 
acl@iow.gov.uk or 817280 
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